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Annual S.M.A. and Planning Meetings
This year, the S.M.A. annual membership meeting will be on the fourth 

Thursday of February. That will be February 23rd at the Turquoise Trail 
School. The meeting will start at 5:30 PM with the business meeting in a 
classroom. At about 6:00, in the gym, the San Marcos District Planning 
Committee meeting will begin the public presentation of its draft final plan.

The business meeting consists of a very brief treasurer's report and 
election of board members and officers. There will be a presentation of 
the activities of the association for the past year and plans for the upcom-
ing year. As dues are annual by the calendar year, and few pay before this 
meeting, there will be the opportunity to pay dues starting at 5:15 and 
continuing throughout the meeting. We do need your support.

The San Marcos Planning District public presentation meeting will be 
the last before the plan in finalized and presented to the Board of County 
Commissioners. This is the last major opportunity for the planners to 
gather public feedback. 

There will be a brief discussion of the commuter train route through 
our district. Development on all sides of the district will be briefly re-
viewed and how we fit into the greater pattern will be outlined.

Most of the meeting will be concerned with a presentation of the plan 
itself and responding to questions and comments from the public. Commer-
cial (actually, mixed use) zoning, residential density zoning, and institu-
tional zoning will be presented.

There are to be different residential density zoning districts than just 
the old hydrologic zones. The hydrological zoning approach was appro-
priate for a large county rural area lacking community plans. Most large 
developments solved the need for more specific zoning by the use of cov-
enants imposed on all deeds.

The new density zones will be reliable and predictable. No longer will 
a hydrological report allow a surprise higher density subdivision to be ap-
proved right next door in an area of 40 acre minimum lot size. These zones 
have been developed with the input of people from each of the neigh-
borhoods in the District. The predictability and stability brought by this 
change will benefit all neighborhoods. 

Affordable housing is to be addressed by a creative approach. Guest-
houses are a fact of life in much of the district. Some are legal and some 
are not. The plan would allow guesthouses and make it legal to rent them. 
There would be limits on size and water use. Both home owners and poten-
tial renters will benefit. Of course, no one has to build a guesthouse or to 
rent it. The plan just makes it legal to do so.

The above are just a few of the items from the plan. We hope thinking 
about these will be enough to make you come to the meeting to hear more. 
Bring your questions and comments. Long comments are best presented 
in writing (as well as being spoken). Also, stop by the SMA meeting. Pay 
your annual dues. Support your Association that supports your District. We 
do need your personal and financial support!

January
February
March

2006

Ortiz Mountain Clinic
The San Marcos Area has a great medi-

cal facility which continues to be under 
appreciated and under utilized. A recent 
review of cases caused a cut-back that is not 
good for our community.

The following is a note from  LuAnn 
Wosick  CFNP/Medical Director.

                 ********
Ortiz Mountain Health has been expe-

riencing shrinking pains.  Due to budget 
constraints, our RN position was switched 
to a medical assistant position , Dr.. Mark 
Reininga’s position was deleted and our 
administrator’s position was cut by 40%.  

It was very sad to say goodbye to both 
of our Marks -- we really appreciate all of 
their contributions to our community.  The 
cutbacks were a result primarily of not 
enough encounters (patients coming in for 
visits) and not enough revenue collected.  

Over the last 4 years the cost of de-
livering health care has risen dramatically 
and the numbers of OMHC encounters has 
stayed static.  Why is this in a community 
that continues to steadily grow?  Our CEO 
feels that it is because there is not a big 
enough population here to support a clinic.  
I’ve been refuting this for the last 10 years 
but my arguments have worn thin.  

Do people know about us?  Do they 
know that we accept almost all insurances 
(not just Presbyterian), Medicare, Medicaid 
and private pay patients?  Do they know 
that we deliver high quality health care that 
equals or exceeds any care found in Santa 
Fe?  Do they know that if we don’t use it 
we’ll lose it?  

How can you help?  Tell everyone 
about us and encourage folks to get health 
care.  So many conditions can be success-
fully treated if caught early.  Health screen-
ings and early treatment saves lives and 
money.  We can treat any condition that any 
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clinic  or Family Practice office in Santa Fe can and we are 
right down the road with often same day service.  

Other ways to help are by joining our advisory council 
that meets quarterly or our new patient network group that 
is being organized by Doug Wesley to promote OMHC.  

We need ideas but mostly we need people who are able 
to put the ideas into action, a “booster club” so to speak 
who will make flyers, meet with other community groups, 
organize and participate in community outreach projects, 
etc.  Presbyterian Medical Services is committed to keep-
ing us open but if the numbers of people using us don’t 
increase, this will be difficult to do.  I continue to say that 
there are enough people in my community to support a full-
time clinic.  What do you think?

                             **********
Your Association thinks we cannot afford to lose the 

clinic. They have special services that LuAnn did not men-
tion. A recent local blog included information that: Niccole 
Toral, who has a Masters in Counseling and is a Licensed 
Professional Counselor works at the clinic, and that her 
services are available FOR FREE! (And only for free.) The 
blog also has said: that there is a state of NM program, for 
women who have no insurance, through which you get a 
free exam, pap smear, and mammogram each year and that 
the clinic does participate in that program.

We highly recommend that you investigate the medical 
services that are available and that you use the clinic.

clinic (cont from pg.1) 

web: www.cedarmountainsolar.com    email: info@cedarmountainsolar.com

Cedar Mountain Solar 1285-K Clark Ave. Santa Fe, NM 87507

Cedar Mountain Solar offers high quality, affordable, and
expandable solar-electric power systems for your remote home.

Also specializing in solar-heated radiant floors, passive solar
design, and solar hot water.

Reduce your fossil fuel consumption and
improve your quality of life.

Sales

Installation

Service

Maintenance

Engineering

Consultation

Call us! 
505-474-5445

Please Help Now.
We are nearly broke! Your association took the lead in 

representing a number of families who were threatened by 
devaluation and over building in their neighborhood. 

The legal case and outcome were reported in previous 
Newsletters (we won). The cost of that legal contest with the 
County ate up our usual reserve as well as the money do-
nated for the purpose of bringing the case to court. We must 
have that reserve to use when our next need comes along.

We have represented this community in forcing the 
proper closing of mines, with community utility and tres-
pass problems, with proper code enforcement and many 
other things. Most recent activity has been involved with 
the critical District Planning that we initiated.

We do badly need your help. We have not increased the 
annual dues in years and would like to delay doing so as 
long as possible, so your generosity is our hope.

Solar Power
This is more a review than an endorsement of one of 

our advertisers. Your editor built his house in 1996 and 
found there was neither high enough quality flat panel 
equipment nor designers/installers available to make the 
immediate use of active solar heat desirable.

Many things have changed. The price of propane has 
increased by two and a half times. Solar equipment has 
continued to improve as have the experience and abilities 
of local professionals. We had wanted a traditional rather 
than a passive solar home. We had designed the house us-
ing  components that would be appropriate for a domestic 
hot water and house heating with an active solar system  to 
be adding later. Last Spring, we decided to act.

After talking to people in Albuquerque and two compa-
nies locally, we chose to work with Cedar Mountain Solar. 
They designed and installed a system which at first seems 
complex, but is easy to use and which allows for hom-
eowner tweaking (for those who would like to). Installation 
went easily, and the system worked well from the start.

One consideration of active solar systems is what to do 
with the heat generated in the collectors in the summer. It is 
easy if there is a pool or very large hot tub or another place 
to put the heat generated that is greater than that needed to 
provide domestic hot water. If there is no such place, there 
are other design alternatives that can solve the problem.

The system was to provide up to 70% of the hot water 
and home heating. So far, the actual performance is more 
like 85%. We have had reliable hot water and a warmer 
house than we chose to afford when we were paying for 
fossil fuel to provide the heat. In short, our expectations 
have been surpassed.

As with hybrid cars or wind power, long term economy 
is not the only consideration. Doing the right thing for the 
economy and for the following generations is an equal 
reward. 

I guess that the review is so positive that this is an 
endorsement; but by the editor, not the SMA board.
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HIGHWAY 14 CONSTRUCTION 
Everyone in the greater San Marcos area has been af-

fected by the seven mile reconstruction  and rehabilitation, 
now underway, of NM Hwy. 14, the Turquoise Trail, from 
just north of Cerrillos through the intersection of CR44/45 
at Lone Butte. More than just our main road, NM14 is a 
major rural collector of the state highway system, a com-
muter route to Santa Fe and a scenic and popular road for 
tourists and cyclists.

The Citizens Advisory Committee for Hwy. 14 has 
been working cooperatively with representatives of 
NMDOT District 5, design consultants Parsons Brinck-
erhoff, Sites Southwest, and Mountain States Construc-
tors Inc.  The goal is to utilize Context Sensitive Design 
principles throughout this project to provide a resurfaced 
and safer roadway and a new bridge at San Marcos Arroyo 
while minimizing environmental degradation and preserv-
ing the rural feel and aesthetics of this National Scenic By-
way.  The construction plan calls for rehabilitation of most 
of the road along the existing alignment, with milling up of 
the surface and very rapid repaving. However, two miles 
of road at the San Marcos Arroyo needs rebuilding and full 
reconstruction. With the temporary bridge detour working 
effectively, completion of the bridge and rehabilitation of 
the arroyo will come at the very end of the project.

Primarily due to the good (for highway construction 
purposes at least) weather, the pace of the project has been 
swift. However, credit for this is also due to flexibility in 
design review and the staging decisions and consistent 
rapid work of MSCI. As well as major work at the bridge 
and Coyote Springs and improving the alignment at old CR 
42 (the Galisteo Rd.), the public has witnessed the heavy 
shoulder prep work, culvert replacement, environmental 
protection, drainage improvements, and the new construc-
tion of  the very many turnouts along this route, etc.

Now the public should be aware that, as the weather 
holds, the pace of construction activity will speed up. 
Crews will start working Saturdays but will minimize 
traffic impact. As late afternoon light increases, work 
hours will extend. Paving may well start sooner, the newly 
aligned CR 42 entrance in a few weeks, then the roadway 
itself from the south end of the project.  Work will start 
soon on the milling up and reworking of the CR44/45 
intersection where traffic calming design and improved 
sight lines are planned. At the entry to Cerrillos, the turning 
radius from the north will be improved as part of this phase 
and paved accordingly.

Complete information week by week can be found at 
<http:www.nmshtd.state.nm.us/main.asp?secid=11845>.

In addition to observing the posted speed limits, since 
enforcement by the Santa Fe Sheriff’s Dept. is strict, we 
must expect continuing lane closures and pilot cars. Lane 
closures are typically one mile long, but some are longer. 
We must expect 15 to 20 minute delays and sometimes 2 
stops, though every effort will be made to make these as 
short as possible. It will depend on the nature of the work 
underway. Planning our commuting and trips to town will 
be a necessity.  

All of this represents a trade-off:  inconvenience for 
the public, but a rapid pace of project work on the one hand 
and the completion of the project – save for planting and 
composting – months earlier than November as originally 
planned.  So citizen patience and advance planning are 
called for in the near term, but the early completion should 
be good news for commuters, business owners, and resi-
dents all along the Turquoise Trail.

Linda Murnik

Note:  Plan sets for this project are available for public 
viewing during business hours at the Ortiz Mt. Health 
Clinic, Johnson’s of Madrid Gallery, the San Marcos Feed 
Store, the Hideaway, and through the SMA at 438-4390. 
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(please cut out and mail with payment)

Membership is open to any resident / property 
owner in the San Marcos area. Most of the funds of the As-
sociation come from your annual dues. 2006 dues are $15 
per person or $25 for a household. We need your dues and 
your involvement. Please send your check to: San Marcos 
Association, P.O. Box 722, Cerrillos, NM 87010-0722       
Please fill in and include this form.

Name:

Address:

email (block letters please)

PRSRT STD
US POSTAGE

PAID
# 463

Santa Fe, NM
                  

The San Marcos Association
P.O. Box 722
Cerrillos, NM 87010-0722

Diamond T Hacienda Guest House

"A Home away from Home"
A vacation rental for your family and friends. Your visitors 
can be near and each of you can have privacy. A two 
bedroom house with full kitchen, bath and large living room 
with all the amenities can accommodate six people.

Tom Morin    8 First Street    Los Cerrillos
www.diamondThacienda.com


